
Town of Chatham 
August 4, 2022 
Attendance:  William Briggs, Riley Pitman, Jason Eastman, Tricia Pitman, Selena Day, Brenda Frost 
 
Minutes for July were turned in to be written up. 
 
Selena Day and Brenda Frost met with the Selectmen to discuss a payment plan for back taxes owned. A 
tax deed is pending for August 27, 2022. The Selectmen and Selena Day agreed to a payment of 400 per 
month until the property taxes are paid in full. 
Signed vouchers. 
The release of the lien that had been placed on the property owned by the Fosters was signed and will 
be sent to be recorded at the Carroll County Registry of Deeds. 
The Selectmen signed an Intent to Cut for Rotten Rock. A bond for $9,472.76 was received. 
Two timber warrants were signed. 
The Democratic party sent a letter stating that Judy Bailey and Ellie Eastman are the ballot clerks for the 
next election. 
The next amount for ARPA will be sent soon. The amount is $19,053.52. 
Bill Briggs gave the Selectmen a list of the Deputy Forrest Wardens. 
Bill also stated that he would begin work on the Local Emergency Plan in September. 
The Selectmen discussed using ARPA money to purchase fencing for the cemeteries that are in need of 
it. 
Bill stated that the Forest Fire Ranger had mentioned that towns could be liable for footing the bill if 
there is a fire within the town. This will be addressed in the emergency plan. 
There is a discrepancy in the town numbering of houses. Beach Road has 2 homes out of order 39 and 
40. Upper Kimball Road has 28, 39 and 25 out of order. 
Bill asked the other Selectmen if they would be willing to enter an agreement with the North Fryeburg 
Chapel to use the Chapel for a shelter in the case of an emergency. The other two Selectmen agreed 
that it would be worth looking into. Bill is going to look into. 
 
 
A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. 
Meeting Adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Patricia Pitman 
  
 


